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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Parents Evening Meetings 

You will have been sent a link to book a meeting with your child’s teacher/s. Please do book a ten minute meeting if 
you haven’t already. Please note that Beech, Oak and Acorns classes will have their meetings after half term. Teachers 
will send you all the Zoom codes on Monday. 

Secondary Transfer 

Beech class parents and carers must apply for a secondary school place for your child by midnight on the 31st October. 
You can apply at www.eadmissions.org.uk. Please contact the school office if you need help to apply. I am happy to 
meet with/ talk to any parents or carers if you need advice regarding secondary school places. 

Harvest Festival 

This annual event will take place tomorrow in the school hall. Chestnut and Beech will be in the school hall (doors and 
windows open) and everyone else will Zoom in. We will sing the usual harvest songs and would love you to join us. 
Pam will send you the Zoom code if you would like to take part. Please make a donation on ParentPay and we will 
pass all funds on to the Chalk farm Foodbank. Thank you for your generosity so far ( £266 donated as of Thursday af-
ternoon).  

School Development and Improvement Plan 2020-21 

Our plan for the coming year has been drafted and agreed with Governors. It can now be shared with you. I will be 
arranging a coffee morning on Zoom after half term to discuss the plan and take questions from parents and carers. 
Please see the plan over leaf. 

INSET day — Friday 23rd October  

Please note that the last day of school for your children will be Thursday 22nd October. On Friday 23rd October staff 
will be training with and external trainer and we will be looking at maximising our curriculum so that it reflects the 
diverse community that we serve. We are looking to review our curriculum in response to the BLM movement. 

Hot Lunches for All 

All children will be able to have a hot lunch from Monday. This is just a reminder that all children in Oak, Ash and 
Willow classes are entitled to a free school dinner under the universal free school meal offer, funded by the Govern-
ment. Please let Pam know if you would like to access this—admin@kentishtown.camden.sch.uk. 

Coffee Morning Zooms 

We are looking to set up our Wednesday morning sessions for parents and carers. These will have to be on Zoom and 
they will be at 9.25am. Please email the office if there is a particular session that would help you and we will do our 
best to help.  

Best wishes, 

 

James Humphries - Headteacher 
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School Development and Improvement Plan Overview 2020-21 

 
These are the key things we have decided to work on in order to further improve the provision for our 
children. The four headings below are the key areas which Ofsted look at in schools. 
 

 
Quality of Education (curriculum intent, implementation and impact) 
 Review our curriculum so that it reflects the experiences and diversity of our community and 

for all opportunities for anti-racist teaching to be maximised. 

 Implement the new RSE curriculum in light of the statutory changes and advice from the 
Church of England. 

 Further develop the quality of teaching in RE 

 To utilise all opportunities to assess and fill in gaps in children’s learning following the period of 
school closure, successfully utilising any catch up premium funds. 

 
 
Personal Development and Wellbeing. 
 Embed the PSHE curriculum to ensure that safeguarding is evident in response to local con-

text. 

 Further develop a whole school response to promoting the positive mental health of children 
and staff. 

 
Behaviour and Attitudes 
  Consolidate children’s behaviour for learning by revisiting Growth Mindset project. 

  Continue to work closely with parents and carers as partners in their children’s learning     
(building on their contribution during school closure). 

 
Leadership and Management (including Governance) 
 Developing the leadership skills of all subject leaders to support their articulation of the  

 3 x I’s in their subject/s. * 

 Curriculum Leaders group to lead on the development of our curriculum. 

 Continue to report to Curriculum Committee on the Intent, Implementation and Impact of our 
curriculum.  

 
* Intent, Implementation and Impact 

 
Article 29: Your education should help you use and develop your talents and abilities.  It should also help you 

learn to live peacefully, protect the environment and respect other people. 



Secondary Transfer: 
 
Camden council have a film just out on what makes the secondary schools in our 
area stand out. You can watch it here:  
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=db-zIk4__Kk 
 
Also, a reminder that the deadline for secondary school transfer applications is 
October 31st and you can see what open days are still happening here: https://
news.camden.gov.uk/moving-on-to-secondary-school-in-camden-2021/ 
  
Madeleine Holt 
info@meettheparents.info 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BIRTHDAYS IN OCTOBER 

 
Happy Birthday to all those children who have a birthday in October. 

 
 

Stephen   Rocco   Etienne   Daniele 
Arlo    Alexander  Mia-Belle  Gabriela 
Clara   Noah    Arthur   Mimi 
Florence   Amity   Thomas   Aisha  
Liyana   Jibrail 
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